


residential property where their return will potentially be limited by legislation? 

3. The proposal for portable bonds is also unworkable. Sharing one bond between two
tenancies, with the hope the last tenancy will not result in the bond being required for
repairs, arrears, water etc, is not reality. Starting a new tenancy, the landlord has some
comfort that at least there is a security bond held from commencement. Imagine the
concern in waiting to see if the bond is eventually released from the last tenancy, only to
find out that it is not released and having to go through the process of seeking full payment
from the “in place” tenant. If the tenant cannot pay the bond, the landlord’s only recourse
so to go to NCAT for termination. This is a lengthy, time-consuming process, which would
be further exacerbated if the landlord lived in another State, due to the NCAT federal
jurisdiction restrictions. During this time, if the tenant defaults in rent payments, the
landlord is left with no bond, growing rent arrears and a lengthy expensive process via
NCAT or Court (depending on jurisdiction). Currently, people in need can seek bond
assistance for a new tenancy. For those who don’t qualify for this assistance, there are
bond loan platforms available if so required. Why must a landlord carry this risk when the
current system is working? 

From our experience, the current rental crisis is the result of many residential investors
leaving the market and fewer investing. Properties are being sold to owner occupiers. By
implementing changes that further erode a landlord’s rights regarding their investment
property, Government risks them selling out for a better alternative investment option. This
will further exacerbate the current rental crisis, placing increased pressure on Government
to provide rental housing. 

These proposed changes are not required, as the current legislation works. Change that
incentivises residential investment should be the key focus at this time. Knowing the issues
at hand, we request that you raise these relevant points in Parliament when the changes are
discussed. 

Thank you in advance for your support and assistance. 




